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reports; and a description of the appli-
cant’s current data collection and man-
agement system, such as computer 
hardware, software and internet capa-
bilities. 

(5) In the event the applicant is a col-
laborative, a plan for maintaining in-
ternal controls, accountability, and 
program quality control among the 
participants of the collaborative. 

(6) Resumes of the personnel that 
will be administering and managing 
the proposed activities under the 
PRIME grant, showing knowledge in 
such areas as business development, 
business structures, financial manage-
ment, and business training and coun-
seling. 

(7) A list of grants received, and/or 
contracts entered into, that are similar 
in scope to the subject grant, including 
name of Federal or other agency pro-
viding funding, grant or contract num-
ber, and a summary of services pro-
vided. 

(b) For applicants seeking Capacity 
Building Grants: 

(1) See paragraphs (a)(1), (5), (6) and 
(7) of this section. 

(2) A description of past and present 
activities and technical qualifications 
of the applicant, including workshops, 
programs, operational services, and 
other technical assistance services, or 
program development services with 
specific descriptions of the extent to 
which such services have improved the 
operations of client MDOs, assisted cli-
ent MDOs with operational issues, and 
assisted client MDOs in reaching low 
and very low-income individuals. 

(3) A description of the proposed ac-
tivity for which the applicant will use 
PRIME grant funds, including training 
programming plans, a plan for out-
reach and delivery, applicant’s capac-
ity to provide thorough and detailed 
reports; a description of the applicant’s 
current data collection and manage-
ment system, such as computer hard-
ware, software, and internet capabili-
ties and a description of how these ca-
pabilities will or will not be integrated 
into the training of MDOs. 

(c) For applicants seeking Research 
and Development Grants: 

(1) See paragraphs (a)(1), (6), and (7) 
of this section. 

(2) A research proposal indicating the 
thesis, method(s), scope, duration, and 
implementation plans (if any). 

(3) A description of the expected ef-
fect of the research on services to dis-
advantaged microentrepreneurs. 

(d) For applicants seeking Discre-
tionary Grants: 

(1) See paragraph (a)(1) of this sec-
tion. 

(2) A description of the proposed ac-
tivity for which the applicant will use 
PRIME grant funds, including appli-
cant’s capacity to provide thorough 
and detailed reports, and a description 
of the applicant’s current data collec-
tion and management system, such as 
computer hardware, software and 
internet capabilities. 

§ 119.12 What criteria will SBA use to 
evaluate applications for funding 
under the PRIME program? 

During the first year for which fund-
ing is available for the PRIME pro-
gram, SBA will give special consider-
ation to organizations located in and 
serving areas of, or with a history of 
successful outreach to, low-income and 
very low-income persons, to enable the 
PRIME program to assist those with 
the greatest need first. SBA will evalu-
ate applications for funding in accord-
ance with the specific goals of the Act, 
and as more fully described in the Pro-
gram Announcements. Evaluation cri-
teria include, but are not limited to, 
the following: 

(a) Applications for Technical Assist-
ance Grants: 

(1) Applicants will compete based on 
expertise and ability to fulfill the pur-
poses of the Act. 

(2) SBA will evaluate organizational 
structure, financial stability, financial 
management systems, personnel capac-
ity, and electronic communication ca-
pabilities (or potential for same). SBA 
will also evaluate data collection capa-
bilities, reporting capacities, and abil-
ity to account for performance and 
outcome. 

(3) SBA will evaluate the applicant’s 
history of providing technical assist-
ance to low-income and very low-in-
come microentrepreneurs. This factor 
includes patterns of program growth, 
client success, outcomes of training, 
success in establishing new businesses, 
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and success in arranging micro-level fi-
nancing when the client indicates fi-
nancing as a goal. 

(4) SBA will evaluate the applicant’s 
ability to use community partnerships 
and collaborations with state and local 
entities to better serve low-income and 
very low-income microentrepreneurs. 

(b) Applications for Capacity Build-
ing Grants: 

(1) SBA will evaluate the criteria set 
forth in paragraph (a)(2) of this section. 

(2) SBA will evaluate the applicant’s 
history of providing capacity building 
services to MDOs, as an indication of 
the organization’s understanding of the 
goals and purposes of capacity build-
ing, its historical effectiveness with 
the microenterprise development in-
dustry, and its ability to provide qual-
ity programming to the targeted mar-
ket. SBA will evaluate patterns of pro-
gram growth, outcomes of training, 
types of services provided, delivery sys-
tems used, the number and types of cli-
ents served, and the successes realized 
within the client’s organizational 
goals. 

(3) SBA will evaluate expected im-
pact on client MDOs; expected impact 
on services to low-and very-low income 
microentrepreneurs; and a plan for 
service and delivery. 

(c) Applications for Research and De-
velopment Grants: 

(1) SBA will evaluate the criteria set 
forth in paragraph (a)(2) of this section. 

(2) SBA will evaluate how the re-
search potentially will enhance micro-
enterprise-oriented technical assist-
ance services to disadvantaged entre-
preneurs. Applicants must show the 
method(s), scope, duration, and imple-
mentation plans of the proposed re-
search. 

(3) SBA will evaluate applicant’s plan 
of action incorporating original and 
secondary research. Applicants must 
show impact on improved access to mi-
croenterprise development services for 
disadvantaged microentrepreneurs, and 
the expected replicability/transfer-
ability of the finished product to the 
field. 

(d) Applications for Discretionary 
Grants will be evaluated based on the 
goals and the viability of the project. 

§ 119.13 How will an applicant make a 
subgrant? 

(a) An applicant that wants to make 
subgrants using PRIME grant funds 
must receive written approval from 
SBA prior to making subgrants. The 
applicant must identify the sub-
grantee(s) and describe in detail what 
the subgrantee(s) will do to help the 
grantee implement its proposal. An ap-
plicant must submit information to 
SBA demonstrating that, through the 
subgrantee(s), the grantee’s program 
will: 

(1) Provide expanded services to the 
community, 

(2) Provide a method by which one or 
more previously unserved communities 
will gain access to the program, or 

(3) Provide other specific benefits to 
the clients, such as specialized train-
ing, expanded schedules of operation, 
or other benefits. 

(b) If an applicant has identified po-
tential subgrantee(s) at the time it 
submits an application for a PRIME 
grant, the applicant must include the 
information requested in paragraph (a) 
of this section in the application. Oth-
erwise, the applicant or grantee may 
submit the requested information at 
such time that approvals for sub-
grantee(s) are requested. 

(c) A grantee may not use more than 
7.5 percent of the assistance received 
under its PRIME grant for administra-
tive expenses in connection with the 
making of subgrants. 

§ 119.14 Are there limitations regard-
ing the use of program income? 

Program income, as defined in OMB 
Circular A–110, may only be used to 
further PRIME program objectives. As 
such, fees collected from clients, and 
other program income as defined, may 
be used to help fund the matching re-
quirement. All program income, as de-
fined, shall be reported on financial re-
ports submitted to SBA and added to 
funds committed to the project by SBA 
and the recipient organization. How-
ever, any interest earned in excess of 
the maximum allowable amount as 
specified in the OMB circular incor-
porated into the grant must be re-
turned to the Federal Government by 
the grantee. 
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